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SEMOpx Information Notice – 07 February 2020  

 

Go-live M7 6.8 – Postponed 
 
Important information  


 M7 6.8 go-live postponed  

 M7 downtime on 11 February remains due to a required ECC maintenance window  

 Investigations are ongoing on recent difficulties with the Advanced Simulation environment 

 New go-live date for M7 6.8 will be communicated as soon as possible 

 In Production: Please continue to use ComTrader 6.7.111 or a lower version. 

 ComTrader 6.8.50 should only be tested in the ASIM environment and will be usable in 
production from M7 6.8 go-live.  

 

Dear Members,  
 
We regret to inform you that in order to secure a smooth go-live the M7 6.8 release deployment 
scheduled for 11 February is postponed until further notice due to connection issues encountered 
during testing on the M7 Advanced Simulation (ASIM) environment. 
 
Please note that this postponement has no impact on the ongoing member testing as well as the 
planned maintenance: 

• ECC maintenance window timings on 11 February: approx. 19:40 CET – 23:15 CET (18:40  GMT – 
22:15 GMT) 

• M7 6.8 member testing – ongoing 
 
Background information 
 
As investigations on the recent unavailability and connection issues of the ASIM environment are still 
ongoing, the production go-live of M7 6.8 is postponed until all investigations of the M7 System Provider 
(Deutsche Börse AG) are finalized, and a smooth go-live can be guaranteed. 
 
ComTrader version to be used in production 
 
Please continue using ComTrader 6.7.111 or a lower version. ComTrader 6.8.50 should only be used 
for testing in the ASIM environment and will be usable in production with M7 6.8 go-live. 
The new go-live date for M7 6.8 will be communicated as soon as possible. 
 
We apologize for the short notice and remain at your disposal should you require any further 
Information. Our contact details available here.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
SEMOpx  

https://www.semopx.com/contact/

